EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 10th September 2019 at 7.00pm in the Harness Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 	      
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock (Chairman)
	Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman)
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mr James Weld	
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mrs Annie Lovelass
	
In attendance:	Unitary Cllr Miller
	Liz Maidment (Clerk)



19/20/032    Public Participation Period
	 A member of the public raised her concerns about the amount of deer along the Range Road. There are two warning signs for horse riding and a hazardous bend, but none about deer. Cllr Miller explained signage is normally put in place where the start of the problem is perceived to be. It was discussed that the horse riding signs are no longer needed and that it should be suggested to Highways to change these signs to deer ones.
Action: The Clerk to email Cllr Miller advising that the signage should be altered and she will then forward it onto Highways.
19/20/033    Apologies
                     No apologies were received.
19/20/034    Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
                     Cllr Weld declared an interest in Camp Bestival
19/20/035   Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 9th July 2019
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9th July were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by Cllr Barnes.
19/20/036  Unitary Councillor Report 
a) The Council has been discussing their corporate priorities and setting out what they want to achieve. They will then schedule a conversation with both Parish Councils and the general public. The report will go to Cabinet and it might need to go to DAPTC.
b) The Council is currently looking at the provision of children in care as lots have to go outside the County. They are investigating building their own provision. 
c) The Directory of contacts has been sent out, but DAPTC have stated that it should only be distributed to Parish Clerks and not Councillors.
d) The bypass is still being looked at by Highways and the MOD have been approached but they have stated they do not want to spend a lot of money. There will need to be some kind of consultation with businesses in the village.
e) The stretch of road near the War Memorial is on the Capital Re-surfacing Programme. Another walk around the village will take place with a Highways Officer and the Parish Councils can be involved.
 19/20/037   Planning Applications, Planning appeals or Tree Works
	None received.
19/20/038  Highways and Footpaths 
a) The Road sign opposite St Mary’s House has become obscured due to overgrown vegetation. Action: The Clerk to report it online.
b) The speed of vehicles has increased, especially during Camp Bestival. It was also commented upon that some employees working at the Butterfly Conservation and Craig Farm Dairies also appear to speed. 
19/20/039   Update on Telephone Kiosks 
               The telephone boxes require painting. It was suggested that it could be done by volunteers, but it maybe a too specialised job. The Parish Council were unable to find a famous person to open the library and it was decided upon to ask the youngest and oldest residents to open it.  The date of 1st October was considered and this will be formally agreed once the people have been invited. There is a possibility that the Lulworth Estate Marketing Department could do a press release. It was suggested to invite the “Phone Box Librarian”, David Greenhalf to the opening.
19/20/040   Broadband
	The Estate have asked the residents to test their broadband speeds and to register at Wessex Internet. The more people who register, the more likely it is to be successful in gaining a grant. It is hoped by match funding the scheme, it would go ahead and will provide broadband in East and West Lulworth as well as Durdle Door. The link to Wessex Internet will be advertised again on social media. It was also commented upon that the mobile signal is very weak and non-existent in large parts of the Parish. Dorset Council has applied to be one of the places to run the 5G trials, if successful they will test in some parts of rural Dorset.
19/20/041    Camp Bestival
	Camp Bestival was perceived to be a lot quieter this year, mainly in part that it was all contained inside the grounds. The Security Staff were pleasant and helpful. There has been a straw poll on social media asking if the festival goers would be interested in camping up to four days before the festival. There was an issue about  complimentary tickets and it was confirmed that they are only given to residents who are on the Electoral Roll so it would not include adults who do not live in the village permanently. No complaints were received by the Parish Council and the only comments were from some of the suppliers who had to walk down from North Lodges. 
	       There will be a residents meeting on Tuesday 5th November where all of the Camp Bestival 		       Team will be in attendance.  
19/20/42     Correspondence
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report. Noted.
b) Polling arrangements review. Dorset Council is required by law to review all polling districts, polling places and polling stations in the Dorset Council.
It was commented upon that one year the polling staff did not understand proxy voting and there were issues when a Parish Council Election took place.
c) Camp Bestival, 2019 - Temporary Traffic Regulation Orders. The event took place between Thursday 25th July and Sunday 28th July. Noted.
d) Dorset Council news release - Temporary lights in place for drivers' safety. Temporary lights have been put in place at Studland Road junction, Corfe to help with the increase in traffic as a result of the Sandbanks Ferry breakdown. Noted.
e) Temporary closure of A352 at Wool Level Crossing. These works are programmed to take place on 3rd October from 00.15hrs to 06.00hrs. Noted.
f) Dorset Waste Partnership e-newsletter it contains information about fly tipping, gull proof bags, household recycling centres opening times over the bank holiday, plastic recycling facts and van permits in Christchurch. Noted.

19/20/043 Consultations and New Items for Discussion
a) Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984 Temporary Traffic Regulation Order various roads, Purbeck. The order will allow Perenco safe access to carry out geological surveys of the sub surface of various sites throughout Purbeck to assess the possibility of future commercial oil reserves.
No updates from Perenco have been received. The Cabinet Member stated that the works were carefully planned and were acceptable. It does not appear to have caused disruption.
b) Dorset Council news release - Temporary lights in place for drivers' safety. Temporary lights have been put in place at Studland Road junction, Corfe to help with the increase in traffic as a result of the Sandbanks Ferry breakdown. Noted.

19/20/044  Finance
a) Payment Schedule.
It was proposed by Cllr Weld and seconded by Cllr Barnes that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	E Maidment

	000465


	214.94


	
	Salary August and Sept 19



	
	
	
	
	


 	      It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved
b) To consider and approve insurance quotes. The policy is due for renewal on 8th October.
Quotes were received from Came and Co £218, Norris Fisher £250 and Zurich for £167.44. It was proposed by Cllr Lovelass and seconded by Cllr Barnes to continue with Zurich.
c) To receive the first quarter budget report 30th June 2019
The first quarter budget report was noted and £1847.65 has been spent.
d) To note the first quarter bank reconciliation 30th June 2019
The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for 	this meeting.
The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £10,450.77 agreed with the reconciled bank balance at 30th June 2019. 
19/20/045  Items for inclusion on next agenda
a) The precept deadline is 31st January. It was agreed that the precept will be set in the January meeting when the financial documents from the first half of the financial year will be available. 
b) An email will be sent from Cllr Miller to Aster about the upkeep of a house in East Lulworth.
c) There have been no updates on whether parking permits can be used throughout Dorset.
d) There are brambles and ivy growing out of the Park wall opposite the Lindens.
e) The footpath exit gate near the telephone box is looking untidy. Action The Clerk to report online.
f) The tea party was a success with about 35 people attending. The Committee is looking for volunteers to host parties next summer. 
g) Another quiz night will be organised and Cllr Lovelass will arrange a Christmas event.
19/20/046 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday 14th November at 7pm 

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.01pm.



Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 10th September 2019
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